THE PIERRE MONTEUX SCHOOL

NEWSLETTER FALL 2005

With Love and Gratitude to Nancie

Il of us who love the Monteux School owe an enormous debt of gratitude to Nancie Monteux-Barendse. Since the death of her mother, Doris Monteux, in 1984, Nancie has been the heart and soul of the school and of the Pierre Monteux Memorial Foundation, which oversees the school and its activities.

Until this past August, Nancie served as both president of the foundation's board of trustees and as administrator of the school. With her extraordinary charm, her saucy wit, and her huge heart, she presided over the growth of this unique school from a small, basically kitchen-table operation into a well-run, enthusiastically-supported organization that is in the midst of an ambitious capital campaign designed to make the school financially secure well into the future.

Nancie has also been a guide and mentor for a generation of students, both conductors and orchestra musicians. She has welcomed them into her home, encouraged them, kept up with many of them, and left them with no doubt about her unwavering support, her admiration for their abilities and their hard work, and her gratitude to them for carrying on the traditions of the school that has meant so much to her.

Nancie's anecdotes about the years she spent with Maestro Monteux – her beloved Chummy – have delighted everyone fortunate enough to hear them, and have brought one of the greatest musicians of the 20th century to life again each time she has reminisced.

In August, Nancie decided to resign as both president of the foundation and administrator of the school. She thought it



inia Davis Wexler was elected President of the Pierre Monteux Memorial Foundation at the annual meeting in August. Ms. Wexler has a long history with the School as she was one of the original students. As the daughter of bandleader Meyer Davis, she grew up in a home filled with music. Her mother, Hilda, was a sister to Nancie's mother Doris, who was her voice teacher. After studying voice in Europe, Ginia performed often with Monteux in concerts and opera. She also performed with Monteux in numerous cities throughout this country and also with the Belgian Opera, The BBC Symphony and the London Symphony Orchestra. Ms. Wexler brings commitment, passion, and the knowledge necessary to bring long term success to the School.

was time to hand the reins over to someone else. Her cousin, Ginia Davis Wexler, who studied music with Monteux as a singer and was closely involved with the school in its earliest days, has been elected president. The future administration of the school itself is under discussion by the board.

No words are adequate to express our

continued on page 3

Claude Monteux, who has been a sterling musical and personal presence for so long, has retired from the board and been named trustee emeritus. He will continue his invaluable supervision of the school's chamber music program.

New Trustees

Philip R. Standel, a native of Boston, MA has lived in Maine since 1965 and in Lamoine for the past 22 years. Phil and his wife Nancy have been attending the Monteux School summer concerts for the past 15 years. The Standels enjoy attending the concerts and have been pleasantly surprised at the high level of ensemble playing and quality of musical performance available in Hancock. Phil's primary avocation and personal activities revolve around music. He studied music as a young man, but only worked as a musician for a short time. Phil is a retired business consultant and executive.

Phil brings essential aspects of business knowledge and executive experience to the Monteux Board.

Steve Crabtree was raised in a musical family in Needham, MA and spent summers on Hancock Point. In 1958 he was invited to augment a depleted brass section under the tutelage of Pierre Monteux. "Too young to understand the enormity of the experience and too naïve to understand how over my head I was, my love of classical music was rooted on the Domaine Forest Stage during those rehearsals." Steve and his wife Marcia served as a volunteer Peace Corps couple teaching school in Ethiopia, followed by Citibank assignments in Liberia, Beirut, Calcutta, Lahore, Karachi, Dubai, San Juan, Geneva and London. They retired to their home in Hancock two years ago and Steve is looking forward to getting involved as a trustee and lending his vast business experience to the Monteux Board.

Kurt Wray received his BA in Chemistry from Alfred University and his PhD in Physical Chemistry from Brown University in 1955. He has thirty years of science research, college teaching and management experience and co-founded Physical Sciences, Inc in Andover, MA in 1973. Kurt also co-founded Gull Rock Pottery in Hancock Maine in 1980. Kurt has had a lifelong interest in science and art, and a lifelong love of music, particularly classical music, "but alas a complete lack of talent, although I come from a family with musical abilities." Kurt feels strongly that as with science and art, music must be communicated to the public. "The Monteux School is a wonderful asset to this community and I am honored to be asked to serve as a trustee."



Where to Rehearse?

For instrumentalists who live off campus, this is not such a problem. You just sit on the porch, and your neighbors hear the sounds of your cello or trombone drifting through the woods! But for those on campus (or perhaps with immediate neighbors), the Hall is always booked solid, and the walls of the bedrooms in the Barn or Cabins are pretty thin.

Now we have a solution to this problem. Phil Devenish has recently hired three of Dexter Bellows' carpenters, and they have built a new Rehearsal Studio in the woods between the Hall and the Cabins. It will house the small grand piano donated to the School last year by Ginia Davis Wexler and is large enough for a string or piano quartet, or even a woodwind octet.

Phil and his wife, Phoebe, have given the new Rehearsal Studio to the School in honor of Phil's mother, Eva, who has attended concerts at the Monteux School for many years. Now we can look forward to hearing chamber music drifting through the woods on campus for many years to come.

Memorable Summer at the Monteux School

by Michael Sakir ('04, '05)

For the past two summers, I have had the privilege of studying conducting at the Pierre Monteux School. This program, with its long and enduring reputation for excellence, has been the foremost influence on my life as a conductor. No other workshop or festival in which I've participated has compared to my experiences in Maine.

The excellence of the Monteux School lies, in part, to the brilliant teaching of Maestro Michael Jinbo. With the perfect combination of passion, wisdom, and cleverness, he inspires his students –

conductors and instrumentalists alike – to not only become better musicians, but better human beings.

The vast amount of repertoire that is covered each summer is another great feature about the Monteux School. While 60 works in six weeks may at first seem a little intimidating, it has given me a profound sense of perspective on orchestral literature. In addition, it offers a unique and exciting opportunity for instrumentalists who just want to read through a lot of great repertoire.

One of my favorite parts about the School is the people. I've made some memorable friendships during my summers in Maine. I know that I'll stay in touch with many of these individuals – personally and professionally.

In short, my experiences at the Pierre Monteux School have been life-changing. I am grateful for the skills I have learned and the people I have met.

MARK YOUR CALENDARS!

2006 Monteux School Season June 19 – July 31, 2006 First symphony concert – Sunday, June 25

"Spellbinding." "Deeply Moving." "Brilliant."

David Katz's one-man play about his studies with Charles Bruck at the Monteux School

MUSE of FIRE

directed by Tony Award-winning actor and acclaimed Broadway director Charles Nelson Reilly (*The Belle of Amherst, The Gin Game*).

Hailed by audiences and critics at its premiere in Maine this summer, and praised by such Monteux alumni as Gordon Peters, Michael Charry and John Canarina.



To learn about the off-Broadway engagement in 2006, the dates of performances in Chicago and Los Angeles, or to arrange a fundraising performance for your organization, please email HatCityMusic@aol.com or call toll free 1 877 746-2694.



With Love and Gratitude to Nancie

continued from page 1

gratitude to Nancie for her many years of service, our admiration for all that she has accomplished, and the love we have for her – guiding light, inspiration to us all, and one of the most gracious ladies ever born. Though she is irreplaceable, we dedicate ourselves to working as hard as we can to carry on with the work she is now leaving behind.

A Special Gift

Donors who give at the Sustainer Level and above will receive a SPECIAL LIMITED EDITION autographed by Nancie Monteux-Barendse.

The Pierre Monteux School is supported in part by the



Pierre Monteux Memorial Foundation, Inc.

Contributions During Fiscal Year Ending August 31, 2005

BENEFACTORS (\$1,000-\$4,999)

David Alt Bill & Polly Ceckler Peter J. Doehring & Monique Giroux a Neal & Lisa Fry Gittleman Barbara Lindsev Music & Arts, Inc. lean C. O'Meara Mrs. & Mrs. C. William Shipman Joseph and Etel Thomas Hugh Wolff & Judith Kogan

SPONSORS (\$500-\$999)

W. Mark Brady Mr. & Mrs. David A. Bristol Dr. Richard & Joan Faust Drs. Douglas & Harriet Heath James & Sally Anne Kellogg Van W. & Alexandra B. Knox Pam Miller Dr. John R. O'Meara Ron Schwizer Mr. & Mrs. Philip Standel Drs. Candace & Edward Walworth Ginia Davis Wexler

SUSTAINERS (\$250-\$499)

John Canarina Michael and Jane Charry Lyall & Anne P. R. Dean Frank and Ada Graham Mr. & Mrs. William Janeway Margaret Karns & Ralph Johnston Kenneth and Barbara Kelly b Douglas Kimmel D. K. Kiteme Karen Lerner Mr. & Mrs. Joseph H. Lewis b Dr. Anna Lysakowski d James M. & Catherine J. Orent Mr. & Mrs. Jerome F. Storm Beverley & Dyer Wadsworth Kurt and Torj Wray

SUPPORTERS (\$100-\$249)

Jane & Christopher Adams Judith T. & Robert P. Adelman Anonymous Anonymous

Richard L. Benson Harry and Marie Bissell Margery Bloomfield Eleanor Buckley Charlotte & John Burrill Woomyung Choe Charles Collison, Jr. Steve & Marcia Crabtree Daphne Crocker Oliver S. Crosby Mr. & Mrs. Frank P. Davidson **Emery Davis** Joseph P. Day Charlotte DePedroso Eva S. Devenish John T. & Linda C. Donelan John & Cissie Donohue Mr. & Mrs. Hubert Doris Charlotte and George Draper Richard & Kay Elco Leon Fleisher Sally Fritz Robert Gerle e Louise Giusti David & Lorna Goodrich Carle G. Grav Michael Griffith Dr. and Mrs. Richard L. Hall Gav and loe Haroutunian

Joseph Henry Thomas Hinds John & Priscilla Hirschenhofer Ming Hsin

William P. & Sarah G. Hull Margaret Karns & Ralph Johnston

Elsie B. Kilvert Dennis and Linda King b Charles & Betty Lewis

Jane & Harry Little Roberta Lochte-Jones

Ming Luke Peter A. Lurve

Ann & Dick Luxner Drs. Karla & Michael Luxner Anne & Frank Mallalieu

LeeAnne and Bruce Mallonee Mr. & Mrs. Richard Matsuda

Collis & Carolyn Miller Mr. & Mrs. Bernard W. Miller

Aaron Misenheimer Marie Nolf

Clayton & Marcia Nowell

Mary E. O'Meara Barbara & Bob Passow

Marlene Pauley Esther M. Peirce

Edwin H. Pert

Mary & Gerald Purslow George & Vesta Putnam

Mr. & Mrs. John Quine

Diane & Alfred Rahbee I. & H. MacLeod Rink

Mr. & Mrs. Henry S. Russell Ruth S. Sargent

Anne and Richard Sobol

Alice L Souther Eji Suyama

Mr. & Mrs. A. A. Thelen Katharine A. Thompson

Union Trust Company Jacqueline Vafiades

Ruth Vibert Taavo Virkhaus

Mr. & Mrs. David B. Ward

Samuel M. & Connie Watson Scott Jackson Wiley

H. Inez Williams

Edward & Roberta Williams Williams and Associates, P.A.

Dr. & Mrs. Kent Young Alvin M. Younger

FRIENDS (UP TO \$100)

lames C. Amis Mark & Clarinda Andrews b Mary Lou and Alex Barker Janice D. Baroody Harrison Bell Virginia Berrien Peter & Sally Bryant David Cadigan Mark C. Carpentier Mr. & Mrs. Wyndham Clarke Audrey & Leonard Covello b Lee Cummings Jane T. Davis Arthur & Marjorie Dole Virginia Doris Eileen & Hal Dower Joan & Hal Evans Rosalvn L. Gittleman Kurt Grishman

Nancy Guy

Bernhard and Susan Heersink Dr. & Mrs. Paul B. Jennings

Richard Kapral

Margi Haigh

Robert & Pao-Sheng Hsu Kurtz

Mary & Craig Schoppe Laury

Marian Liebowitz

Linda Ann & Franz Vote Marienello

Eric & Guinevere McIntvre

Leonard V. Meretta

lane C. Morse

William & Lenore Plissner

Morette L. Rider

John M. Russell

Gloria & Leo Siegel

Manning A. Smith

Frederick & Jean Snyder

Lee G. Swift

leff Thaver

Rev. Felicia Urbanski

Robert & Judy Waldner

Margaret H. (Peg) Walker

Douglas G. Weeks

Raymond & Laurie Williams b

Marion R. Wise

Saul L. Zalkin

* In memory of Maureen McNally Giroux

^b In memory of Sylvia McEldowney

^c In memory of Denis Vibert

d In memory of Maria King

^e In memory of Charles Bruck

In memory of Ken Hills

We apologize for any errors or omissions in the list above.

THE PIERRE MONTEUX SCHOOL

for Conductors and Orchestra Musicians Sponsored by

The Pierre Monteux Memorial Foundation, Inc.

P.O. Box 457 Hancock, ME 04640-0457 Phone/Fax: 207/422-3280 E-mail: mjinbo@monteuxschool.org admin@monteuxschool.org Web: www.monteuxschool.org

THE PIERRE MONTEUX SCHOOL

FOR CONDUCTORS AND ORCHESTRA MUSICIANS

Sponsored by The Pierre Monteux Memorial Foundation, Inc.

Michael Jinbo Music Director

BOARD OF TRUSTEES

Ginia Davis Wexler, President

Nancie Monteux-Barendse

President Emerita

Robert Taylor Vice President

Ronald W. Schwizer Treasurer

Elaine Randall Secretary

Steven Crabtree

Philip Devenish

Michael Jinbo Ex officio

Bruce C. Mallonee

Claude Monteux

Trustee Emeritus

Jean C. O'Meara

Mary Purslow

Philip Standel

Kurt Wray

Capital Campaign Co-Chairs

Margaret P. Karns

Douglas C. Kimmel

Administrative Assistant

Roslynne Lowry

Honorary Advisory Board

Michael Charry

Enrique Diemecke

Leon Fleisher

Neal Gittleman

Erich Kunzel

Lorin Maazel

Andre Previn

Hugh Wolff

David Zinman

Dear Friends of our school:

How does it feel to become president of an institution which is 62 years old? First of all it's an honor to have been elected to carry on after my aunt Doris and my lifelong friend and cousin, Nancie Monteux Barendse. And to assist in the work of my beloved uncle Pierre with whom I had the joy and privilege of singing numerous times.

I want to see his work continue in the school he started, training young conductors and orchestra musicians in the whole orchestra repertoire. In six packed weeks in the summer the orchestra reads through an enormous amount of music. The conductors get a chance to conduct much repertoire. At the same time, they are part of the orchestra because that's the tradition here.

And the public benefits their being able to hear our weekly concerts in our lovely improved Forest Studio. I must mention the delightful chamber music concerts on Wednesday nights organized by the students. There you will hear unusual repertoire you may never hear anywhere else!

We count on our friends to keep the school going. Every year we await many scholarships, we pay for housing for our students, we keep our facilities in good condition, and of course we pay our Maestro and Teacher, Michael Jinbo as well as meeting other administrative expenses.

Our endowment campaign, wholly apart from our regular operating expense, is under way, and we hope will ensure the continuation of the school for many more years. Please let us hear from you, and do come to a concert if you possibly can!

Sincerely,

Ginia Davis Wexler

Juna Baris Wexter